

Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski

Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Judy M. Johnson, Agt Aldi, Inc (Wisconsin) 6945 N. 80th Ct. Milwaukee, WI 53223

Dear Ms. Johnson:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt & Liquor license for the premises at 5235 N. 76th St. ("Aldi #89") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections and overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the area.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Kevin J. Walker, Agt Aldi, Inc (Wisconsin) 4338 N. 71st St. Milwaukee, WI 53216

Dear Mr. Walker:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt & Liquor license for the premises at 6700 W. Capitol Dr. ("Aldi #76") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections and overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the area.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy Cily Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Jessie L. Windom, Agt Cheers Pub & Restaurant, LLC 3519 N. Teutonia Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53206

Dear Mr. Windom:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "B" Tavern license for the premises at 9135 W. Silver Spring Dr. ("Cheers Pub & Restaurant") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections and your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Humberto Cerda Chavez, Agt Las Reinas Supermarket, LLC 6015 W. Forest Home Ave., #10-11 Milwaukee, WI 53220

Dear Mr. Cerda Chavez:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Fermented Malt Beverage Retailer's license for the premises at 6015 W. Forest Home Ave., #10-11 ("Las Reinas Supermarket") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon neighborhood objections and your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Dellon C. Washington 2451 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53206

Dear Mr. Washington:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Food Dealer license for the premises at 2451 W. Fond Du Lac Ave. ("Cash Tobacco") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your non-appearance, despite being provided timely notice of the hearing.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee (if the license is more than \$100) or \$25 administrative fee (if the license is less than \$100), by submitting a written request within one year of the application date to the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office - License Division CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Danielle T. Medrow 8390 S. Yorkshire Dr., #808 Oak Creek, WI 53154

Dear Ms. Medrow:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Operator's license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or by filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office

CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt Gity Clerk Jim Owczarski

Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Aimee B. Wolf 2851 N. Bremen St. Milwaukee, WI 53212

Dear Ms. Wolf:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Operator's license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or by filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office

CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.mllwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Alexandra M. Zahrte 2589 N. Murray Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53211

Dear Ms. Zahrte:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your application for a Class "D" Operator's license be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon your failure to appear at the Committee hearing despite being provided timely notice of the hearing date.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Common Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fees, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or by filing an application for a refund within one year to date of action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely.

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc:

City Clerk's Office CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.mllwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Wes A. Brown, Agt Aldi, Inc (Wisconsin) 10811 S. Sheppard Ave. Oak Creek, WI 53154

Dear Mr. Brown:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the Common Council that your application for a Class "A" Malt & Liquor license for the premises at 2705 S. 13th St. ("Aldi #88") be denied. The Committee made such a recommendation based upon overconcentration of alcohol beverage outlets in the area.

On Wednesday, March 23, 2011, the Common Council considered the Committee's recommendation regarding your application. On that date, the Council adopted the Committee's recommendation and denied your application.

If you previously paid the license fees you are eligible for a refund, except for a \$75 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, Room 105, City Hall.

Sincerely,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT

City Clerk

cc: City Clerk's Office – License Division CCF 101007



Ronald D. Leonhardt Gly Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Robert F. Cesarz, Agt Caesars World Enterprises, LLC 4958 S. 20th St. Milwaukee, WI 53221 Atty. Andrew P. Arena Arena Law Offices LLC 1110 N. Old World 3rd St., Ste 515 Milwaukee, WI 53203

Dear Mr. Cesarz and Atty. Arena:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that the Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses for the premises at 628 N. Water St. ("Club Bari") be non-renewed based upon the police report and testimony of the Milwaukee Police Department.

On March 10, 2011, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses in which the Committee recommended that the licenses be non-renewed based upon the police report and testimony of the Milwaukee Police Department. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Wednesday, March 23, 2011, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and your written objections, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee for non-renewal of the Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Dance licenses based upon the police report and testimony of the Milwaukee Police Department.

17

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Samer L. Asad, Agt Lounging Around, Inc 715 S. 5th St. Milwaukee, WI 53204 Atty. David Halbrooks Maistelman & Associates, LLC 5027 W. North Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53208

Dear Mr. Asad and Atty. Halbrooks:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council to renew the Class "B" Tavern license with a thirty (30) day suspension and deny the Tavern Amusement license for the premises at 715-17 S. 5th St. ("Envy Lounge and Nightclub") based upon the police report, neighborhood testimony, Milwaukee Police Department testimony, and Aldermanic testimony.

On March 10, 2011, you were served with a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to the renewal application for the Class "B" Tavern license and application for the Tavern Amusement license, in which the Committee recommended approval of the Class "B" Tavern license with a thirty (30) day suspension and denial of the Tavern Amusement license based upon the police report, neighborhood testimony, Milwaukee Police Department testimony, and Aldermanic testimony.

You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Wednesday, March 23, 2011 commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did appear, and you did file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee and your written objections, the Common Council adopted a motion to non-renew the Class "B" Tavern license and deny the Tavern Amusement license based upon the police report, neighborhood testimony, Milwaukee Police Department testimony, and Aldermanic testimony.

i poctally,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt Gity Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Trenoil Le Flore 1822 N. 24th Pl. Milwaukee, WI 53205

Dear Mr. or Ms. Le Flore:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "D" Operator's license be non-renewed based upon a second nonappearance.

On March 10, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Class "D" Operator's license in which the Committee recommended that the license be non-renewed. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Wednesday, March 23, 2011, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to non-renew the Class "D" Operator's license based upon a second nonappearance.

You are eligible for a refund of your license fee, except for a \$25 administrative fee, by bringing in your receipt or filing an application for a refund within one year to date of Common Council action with the License Division, 200 East Wells Street, Room 105.

Respectfully,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Gregory G. Mc Elwee, II 4328 N. 61st St. Milwaukee, WI 53216

Dear Mr. Mc Elwee, II:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Direct Seller's license be renewed with a 15 day suspension based upon the police report.

On March 10, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal application for a Direct Seller's license in which the Committee recommended that the license be renewed with a 15 day suspension. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Wednesday, March 23, 2011, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew the Direct Seller's license with a 15 day suspension based upon the police report.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., April 1, 2011 through midnight, April 15, 2011.

Respectfully,

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk

Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 23, 2011

Lawanda R. Shaw, Agt Tasniques, Inc 3035 N. 61st St. Milwaukee, WI 53210

Dear Ms. Shaw:

This is to notify you that on Monday, March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement licenses for the premises at 4416 N. 27th St. ("Tasniques Bar & Grill") be renewed with a 10 day suspension based upon the police report and testimony provided by the Milwaukee Police Department.

On March 10, 2011, you were mailed a true and correct copy of the findings of fact, conclusions of law and recommendations of the Licenses Committee with respect to your renewal applications for Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement licenses in which the Committee recommended that your licenses be renewed with a 10 day suspension based upon the police report and testimony provided by the Milwaukee Police Department. You were further notified that the Milwaukee Common Council would consider the matter at its meeting of Wednesday, March 23, 2011, commencing at 9:00 a.m. in the Common Council Chambers on the third floor of City Hall, 200 East Wells Street, Milwaukee, Wisconsin. You were advised of your right to file written objections and to appear personally or by counsel to address the Common Council. At that date, time and place you did not appear, and you did not file written objections to the report of the Licenses Committee. You were not represented by counsel.

Following consideration of the report of the Licenses Committee, the Common Council adopted the recommendation of the Licenses Committee to renew your Class "B" Tavern and Tavern Amusement licenses with a 10 day suspension based upon the police report and testimony provided by the Milwaukee Police Department.

Said suspension is to be in effect from 12:01 a.m., April 9, 2011 through midnight, April 18, 2011.

1.7.7. "

RONALD D. LEONHARDT



Ronald D. Leonhardt City Clerk Jim Owczarski Deputy City Clerk

www.milwaukee.gov

March 29, 2011

Charles E. Fowlkes, Agt 311, LLC 311 E. Wisconsin Ave. Milwaukee, WI 53202

Dear Mr. Fowlkes:

This is to notify you that on March 7, 2011, the City's Licenses Committee voted to recommend to the City's Common Council that your Class B Tavern and Tavern Amusement renewal licenses for the premises at 311 E. Wisconsin Ave. ("311 Restaurant") be approved, with a warning letter based upon the police report, contingent on providing proof of payment of outstanding fines prior to the end of the day on March 17, 2011 to the License Division or the licenses will be referred back to Committee.

You failed to provide proof of payment of outstanding fines prior to the end of the day on March 17, 2011 to the License Division. As a result, your Class B Tavern and Tavern Amusement licenses were referred back to Committee.

RÒNALD D. LEONHARDT